Oct. 29, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Oct. 29, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Leaders mock Biden

- An article by Piers Morgan titled "How Dare Biden Lecture World Leaders on How to Run an Economy, Given How Badly He's Run America's" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Saudi Crown Prince Mohammed Bin Salman 'Mocks Biden, 79, by Making Fun of His Gaffes and Questioning His Mental Acuity'—Shocking Report Claims After Kingdom Rejected U.S. Bid to Delay Oil Deal Until After the Midterms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

International climate change

• An article titled "Germany's Merkel Defends Decision to Get Russian Natural Gas" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 13, 2022.

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Wind Farm in Germany Is Being Taken Down for Expansion of Coal Mine" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

International covid

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Canadian [Alberta] Premier [Danielle Smith] Did Something to Unvaccinated No Other Government Leader in World Has Done [She Apologized for the Way That the Unvaccinated Were Treated During the Pandemic and She Is Working to Pardon Residents Who Were Fined or Arrested for Breaking Strict Covid-19 Protocols]" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Emily Craig titled "Wuhan Plunged Back Into Lockdown [Affecting 800,000 People]—Nearly Three Years After Pandemic Began—as China Continues Its Brutal 'Zero-Covid' Regime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Global Tuberculosis Diagnoses Rise for the First Time in 20 Years—as World Health Organization Blames Lockdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Ukrainska Pravda titled "By Blowing Up Kakhovka Dam, Russia to Slow Down Ukrainian Army for Two Weeks, but Crimea and ZNPP to Be Left Without Water" was posted at yahoo.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Alan Cullison and Laurence Norman titled "NATO Allies Warn Russia Against 'Dirty Bomb' Plot in Ukraine" was posted at wsj.com on Oct.

24, 2022.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Russia Claims Ukraine Is in the 'Final Stage' of Creating a 'Dirty Bomb' as Kyiv's Top General Admits Zelensky's Office Is Worried That Putin Plans Nuclear Strike" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Patricia Zaengerle titled "U.S. Liberal Democrats Urge Biden to Seek Negotiated Ukraine Settlement" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Ferris and Lauren Peller titled "After Backlash, House Progressives Retract Letter to Biden on Ukraine Strategy" was posted at abcnews.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Iain Marlow titled "China Wants to 'Speed Up' Its Seizure of Taiwan, Blinken Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Greg Torode titled "Analysis: Xi's New Generals Offer Cohesion Over Possible Taiwan Plans" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Joyu Wang titled "Taiwan Braces for 'Grim' Times After China's Xi Extends Power" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Ellie Kaufman, Barbara Starr and Oren Liebermann titled "U.S. Must Strengthen Defenses in Face of Increasing Threats From China and Russia, U.S. Defense Strategy Says" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by Andrew Thornebrooke titled "EU Leaders Harden Position on China, Move to Break Technology Dependency" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Xi Cements Grip on Power, and a Former President [Hu Jintao] Is Ushered Out [Possibly for Health Reasons and Possibly for Political Reasons]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Salomon Soltau titled "Will Israel Attack Before Iran Gets Nuclear Weapons?" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Israel's Netanyahu: If We Send Weapons to Ukraine, They Could End Up in Iran Facing Us" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Jordan Peterson Slams Critics Who Say He 'Stormed' Temple Mount" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 28, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- A Reuters article by Michael Georgy titled "Iran Agrees to Ship Missiles, More Drones to Russia—Defying the West" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Russia Is Training Iranian Regime Thugs Its Methods of Crushing Protests and Dissent in Return for Supplying Killer Drones in Ukraine, White House Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iranian Protesters Surround Government Offices in Mahabad Amid Heavy Clashes" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- A Reuters article by Nayera Abdallah and Omar Fahmy titled "Ministers Hold First Meeting of Saudi-Pakistani Steering Committee" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Kalin titled "Israeli Business in Saudi Arabia Emerges From Shadows at Investment Conference" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Rishi Sunak replaces Liz Truss

• An article by James Tapsfield titled "Truss Quits After Just 44 Days in No. 10: PM Admits Defeat After Crisis Talks With Tory Chiefs Over Flood of MP No-Confidence Letters—With a Replacement to Be Chosen in a Week as Boris Johnson and Rishi Sunak Prepare to 'Battle for the Soul of the Party' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 20, 2022.

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "China-Backed, WEF-Linked [Rishi] Sunak Formally Declares Run for Prime Minister" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Coronation: Covid-Era Tax and Spend Rishi Sunak Makes It Through Leadership Challenge Unopposed, Will Be Prime Minister" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Karla Adams titled "Richer Than the Royals: Win Puts Rishi Sunak's Wealth in the Spotlight" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by James Tapsfield, David Wilcock and Greg Heffer titled "Rishi Sunak Will Have Audience With King Charles at Buckingham Palace Tomorrow Before Addressing Nation for First Time as PM Outside Downing Street—as He Prepares to Pick His Cabinet and Tackle Hellish In-Tray of Soaring Inflation and Energy Costs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about France

- A Reuters article by Lucien Libert and Stephane Mahe titled "Thousands Take to the Streets of Paris to Protest Soaring Prices" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 16, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Poll: Majority of French Want All Illegals Placed in Deportation Centers" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "[French] Media Fact-Checks Claim Up to 90 Percent of Deportations Fail, Find Real Stat Is Even Worse" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2022.

Comments about gun control in Canada

• An article by Celina Tebor titled "Canada Bans All Handgun Sales in Latest Gun-Control Move" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

• An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Gates Foundation Pledges \$200 Million for International Digital IDs" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 10, 2022.

- An article by Jim Norton titled "All-Electric Flying Car Takes to the Sky in Dubai: XPeng X2 That Will Cost the Same as a Luxury Car and Can Whisk Tourists Around Cities at Speeds of Up to 80 MPH 'Could Be the Future of Sightseeing' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 11, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Pyatt titled "Flipper and Friends to the Rescue! Incredible Footage Shows Pod of Angry Dolphins Chasing a Great White Shark Out of South Africa Bay Where Swimmer Was Recently Torn Apart" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 11, 2022.
- An article by Isabel Reynolds and Marika Katanuma titled "Japan to End Restrictions on Women Remarrying After Divorce" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Central Bank Digital Currencies Would Let Governments Control What People Spend Money On: IMF Official" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Biden State Department Funding Drag Queen Performances in Ecuador to Promote Diversity" was posted at politicalinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article titled "Qatar: Security Forces Arrest, Abuse LGBT People [Ahead of Men's World Cup in November]" was posted at hrw.org on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Fatal Fungi: World Health Organization Releases First Ever List of Fungal Pathogens That Are 'Becoming a Threat to Humanity' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: Claiming that the SCOTUS abolished abortion is either ignorant or devious. The SCOTUS did not abolish abortion. It merely put the topic back into the purview of the states—reducing the matter to a states-rights issue. Consider comparing the subject of abortion to slavery. Just as Christians are pleased that states cannot make slavery legal by voting, they also wish that states cannot make abortion legal by voting. The following headlines are about abortion articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comment about leaked abortion-opinion

• An article by Brandon Drey titled "Justice Alito Says Leaked Draft Opinion Overruling Roe vs. Wade [in May 2022] Made [Court] Majority 'Targets for Assassination' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Cortney Weil titled "Pro-Life News Anchor Fired for 'Practicing Partisan Politics'—at Her Church" was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 13, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Biden Cites God in Predicting Defeat of Pro-Lifers: 'We're Going to See What Happens All Over America, God Willing' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Alexander Hall titled "Pro-Life Democrat [Louisiana State Senator Katrina Jackson] Brings Smackdown After Dr. Phil Audience Member Compares Pregnancy to Cancer" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Ty Roush titled "Hundreds of Members of Literary Community Sign Petition to Cancel Amy Coney Barrett's \$2 Million Deal With Penguin Random House—After the SCOTUS Justice Voted to Overturn Roe vs. Wade Abortion Rights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Kamala Harris is definitely pro-abortion

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "VP Harris Suggests Dobbs Decision [Concerning Abortion] Could Lead to Reinstatement of Jim Crow Laws" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Elite New York College [Barnard, a Private Women's Liberal Arts College in NYC] to Offer Abortion Pills for Students" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 7, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Kathy Hochul 'Awards' Over \$13 Million to New York Abortion Providers" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 14, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "[Pennsylvania Lt. Gov. John] Fetterman on Late-Term Abortions: It's 'Between a Woman, Her Doctor and a God—If She Prays to One' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Catholic College [Iterbo University in La Crosse, Wisconsin] Defends Nun, Administrator Who Endorsed Pro-Abortion Student Group While Restricting Pro-Life Club" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Candace Owens titled "Democrats Defend Abortion in the Weirdest and Dumbest Ways Possible" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Pentagon Takes Sweeping Action to Promote and Support Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Osburn titled "As the Media's Pro-Abortion Propaganda Heats Up, Catholic Hospitals Are in the Crosshairs" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Illinois Bill Would Allow Residents to Manufacture Unlimited Embryos And Destroy Them All" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Democrats Let Their Abortion Extremism Flag Fly in Midterms' Final Stretch" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

How Biden describes his economic achievements

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Now Says Fighting Inflation 'Is a Key Reason Why I Ran for President' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "White House: Inflation Is the President's

'Number One Economic Priority' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.

- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Says He Has Reduced the Deficit by \$1.4 Trillion This Year, Rejects Claims Democrats Are 'Big Spenders' as Tax Revenue and Less Spending Reduce Deficit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "How Biden Has Spun the \$1.4 Trillion Reduction in the Deficit While He Has Increased Spending: 'Historic' Drop [That] He Says Is Proof His Policies Are Working Has Been Sparked by the End [of] Covid Relief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore and Geoff Earle titled "President Biden Says the U.S. Is Not Experiencing Record Inflation (When It Is) After Falsely Saying the Price of Gas Was More Than \$5 When He Took Office (When It Was \$2.39)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 28, 2022.

Home Depot—not agreeing with Biden assessment

- An article by Brian Sozzi titled "Home Depot Co-Founder Bernie Marcus on President Biden: 'What the [Heck] Does He Know About Economics?' " was posted at yahoo.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Brian Sozzi titled "'He Doesn't Allow Us to Drill': Home Depot Co-Founder Bernie Marcus Blames President Biden for Oil Supply Issues" was posted at yahoo.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

Politicians line their pockets

• An article by Thomas Phippen titled "Nearly a Dozen of the Most Vulnerable 2022 Midterm Candidates Face Scrutiny Over Stock Trading Law Violations" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 23, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

Climate warriors

• An article by Jon Miltimore titled "Biden's Claim That Hurricane Ian 'Ends Climate Change Discussion' Isn't Supported by the Data" was posted at

townhall.com on Oct. 10, 2022.

• An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Tudor Dixon: Gretchen Whitmer Willing to Freeze People to Death 'Because of Her Environmental Religion' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2022.

- A video and an article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Watch: Climate Change Protesters Storm the Field, Delay Penn-Yale [Football] Game" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Report: Mark Zuckerberg's Private Jet Emits 17 Times More Carbon Than the Average American" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel—a few of Biden's lies

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden: 'My Administration Has Not Stopped or Slowed Oil Production—Quite the Opposite' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden Falsely Says the Price of Gas Was More Than \$5 When He Took Office (When It Was \$2.39) as He Attacks Trump for Giving Him an 'Economy in Ruins' and Insists Republicans Will Do the Same" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden and Saudi Arabia

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Saudis: Biden Wanted Us to Postpone Oil Production Announcement Until After Election" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 13, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Saudis Release Bombshell Statement Saying Biden Did Try and Delay Oil Production Cut Until After the Midterms in Desperate Bid to Avoid Gas Prices Spiking—As White House Hits Back and Claims Kingdom Knew OPEC Deal Would Benefit Putin" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2022.

• An article by Wills Robinson titled "'Biden Begged Saudi Arabia to Churn Out Just Enough Oil to Get His Failing Party Past the Midterms': Republicans Tear Into President's Failed Bid to Delay OPEC Deal—and Say It's More Evidence of 'Trading Favors for Power' and Trying to Influence Votes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 14, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Strategic Petroleum Reserve

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Harvard Professor Larry] Summers: We're Going to Have to Replace Oil Released From SPR [Strategic Petroleum Reserve], Which Will Raise Prices" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Biden's SPR [Strategic Petroleum Reserve] Follies Will Hurt Americans and Damage Our National Security" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Saudi [Arabia] Issues a Warning to Biden About the Dangers of Draining the Strategic Petroleum Reserve" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Republicans Launch an Investigation Into Biden's 'Misuse' of Emergency Oil Reserves to Lower Gas Prices After Talk of Ban on Fuel Exports After Saudi Rejected Call to Delay OPEC Deal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

- An article by Daniella Genovese titled "Energy Bill Surge: Consumers Could Shell Out \$14 Billion More This Winter" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Sorace titled "[Steve] Scalise Rips Biden Adviser [Jared Bernstein] for 'Bragging' About Gas Prices That 'Are About 60% Higher' Than in Early 2021" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 16, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Thompson titled "Americans Shell Out [More Money] Or Shiver [From Cold] While Biden Ships Our Energy Off to Europe" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Six U.S. Banks [Bank of America, Citigroup, Goldman Sachs, JP Morgan Chase, Morgan Stanley and Wells Fargo] Investigated for Working With U.N. to Deny Credit to Fossil-Fuel-Involved Companies" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 20, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "Electric Vehicle Owner Took 15 Hours to Drive 175 Miles [From Cheyenne, Wyoming to Casper, Wyoming—Which Normally Takes 3 Hours]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

- An article by Brent Addleman titled "Spend, Spend, Spend: Biden Agenda Sends Whopping \$530 Million to Pair of Massachusetts EV Companies" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- A video and an article by Heather Hamilton titled "Watch: Man Uses Gas Generator in Electric Vehicle to Drive 1,800 Miles" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comment—first all-electric passenger plane

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Christopher Carbone titled "'Alice' in Wonderland: World's First All-Electric Passenger Plane Named After Famous Novel Takes to the Skies for the First Time in Washington to Reach 3,500 Feet [for an 8-Minute Flight] as 9-Seat Plane Is Set for Regional Commuters and Cargo" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 28, 2022.

Deficit

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "White House Press Secretary Won't Name One of Biden's Programs That Reduced the Deficit" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Get Ready for Democrats' New Strategy: Blaming Future Bidenflation on a GOP Congress" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Average American Has Lost \$34,000 From Retirement Plan Under Biden" was posted at the political insider.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Tries to Scare Americans About Going Back to Trump's Booming Economy" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "Will the U.S. Economy Spiral Like It Did in the UK Under Ousted PM Liz Truss? Economic Experts Say Yes—and Predict a Return to the Gloom of the 1980s in 2023" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore and James Reinl titled "Horrifying Expensive Candy Has Americans Scared This Halloween: Inflation Has Helped Push Price of Skittles Up 42% and Starburst 35%—but Hershey Hasn't Raised Cost of Its Famous Bar Since June" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Goldman Sachs and JPMorgan CEOs Predict the U.S. Could Be on the Cusp of a Recession and 'Aggressive' Fed Could Continue to Raise Interest Rates Until They Reach 4.75%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Ty Rousch titled "Really, Janet? Treasury Secretary [Janet] Yellen Says She Sees No Signs of a Recession in U.S. Economy—Despite Two Previous Periods of Negative Growth, Falling Stock and Housing Markets and Soaring Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 28, 2022.

Pelosi approach to inflation

- A video and an article by Julia Johnson titled "Watch: Pelosi Doesn't 'Agree' With Polls That Show Crime and Inflation as Top Issues" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Yael Halon titled "Pelosi Insists Democrats Should 'Change That Subject' on Inflation in Last-Ditch Effort to 'Inspire' Voters" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Pelosi Reframes the Argument: 'The Fight Is Not About Inflation; It's About the Cost of Living' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Jenny Surane and Max Reyes titled "Wall Street Warns of Trouble Brewing in Auto Loans as Prices Dip" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Mike Winters titled "There Are Only 4 U.S. Cities [Detroit, Memphis, Oklahoma City and Tulsa] Where the Average American Can Afford a Starter Home" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 22, 2022.

• An article by James Reinl titled "Half of Americans Say the Cost-of-Living Squeeze Is Taking a Toll on Their Health as Millions Turn to Booze, Junk Food and Smoking as Worries Mount Over Rising Energy Bills This Winter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Adults Are Moving Back In With Their Parents Despite Having Kids of Their Own Amid 'a Roommate Boom' Due to Record-High Rent Triggered by Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$4,896,119,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record in Fiscal 2022" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Republicans Eye Possible Extension of Trump Tax Cuts After Midterm Elections" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

Big-Tech stocks

• An article by John Hugh Demastri titled "Big Tech Is in Big Trouble After Brutal Earnings Reports" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Comments about student-loan forgiveness

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Geoff Earle and Elizabeth Elkind titled "President Biden U-Turns on Student Debt Relief for Millions After Lawsuit Filings and Public Backlash Over Huge Cost to Taxpayers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 29, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Federal Appeals Court Temporarily Blocks Biden's Multi-Billion Dollar Student Loan Forgiveness Program to Consider Request From Six GOP-Led States to Can the Multi-Billion Dollar Measure" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden Administration Moves Forward With Student Loan Bailout Preparations [by Reviewing Applications] Despite Court Ruling" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

• Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

Illegal immigration—inactive border czar

- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Kamala Harris 'Needs to Do Her Job': Border Rancher Struggles to Secure His Ranch From Migrants" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Rio Grande Mayor Joel Villareal: 'The Border Czar [Kamala Harris] Prioritized a Fundraising Event [in Austin] Over Immigration and Border Security' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2022.

17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Jeff Poor titled "Mayorkas: 'We Are Doing So Much' on U.S. Border Policy to 'Enforce the Law' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 24, 2022.

Kamala Harris—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "Vice President Harris: 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Henry Cuellar—"the border is not secure"

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Democrat Henry Cuellar: 'No, the Border Is Not Secure'; 'Over 5 Million Individuals in Just 2 Years' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Biggest coyote ever

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Melanie Arter titled "Law Professor Jonathan Turley: If Transporting Migrants Is Illegal, 'Biden Would Be the Biggest Coyote [Who Smuggles Immigrants] Ever' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Illegal immigration leads to excessive rainbow fentanyl

• An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Indiana Jail Deputy Suddenly Collapses After Patting Down Suspect Who Had Fentanyl on Them and Was Given Three Doses of Narcan Before Being Rushed to Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Chicago-Area Guaranteed Income Program Open to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 10, 2022.
- An article by Todd Bensman titled "Empowering Mexican Cartels With Biden's Open Border Is Even Worse Than You Think" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Sekulow titled "Help Wanted: DHS Needs Military Volunteers to Serve Migrants [by Running Errands and by Cleaning Up After Them]" was posted at aclj.org on Oct. 17, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Ted Hesson and Paul Ratje titled "Texas City [El Paso] Stops Migrant Busing as Venezuelans Pushed Back to Mexico" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "NYC's Homeless Livid as Illegal Immigrants Given Shelters With TVs, Xboxes, 'Culturally Appropriate Meals" was posted at politicalinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Joe Biden Expands 'Disaster Migrant' Population to 530,000" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

- An article by James Gordon titled "CBP Records Highest Ever Annual Number of Migrants Crossing Southern Border Illegally (2.37 Million) and That Doesn't Include the Ones That Got Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Biden's 2022 Illegal Migration Delivers 7 Migrants for Every 10 U.S. Births" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Welcomes Foreign Population at Southern Border Greater Than 15 States" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Illegal Migrant Crossings Continue to Soar Despite What Biden Wants You to Think" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "One President Managed to Visit Our Southern Border—It's Not Joe Biden Though [President of Hungary, Katalin Novak]" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Migrant Caravans Are Preparing to Flood the U.S. Border Ahead of Midterms, Senior Guatemalan Official [Napoleon Barrientos] Warns" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Byron Donalds [of Florida]: Biden's Open Borders Goal Is to 'Change the Electorate' was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Colorado Officials 'Incorrectly' Sent Out 30,000 Voter Registration Postcards to Noncitizens" was posted at

dailywire.com on Oct. 10, 2022.

Voting by mail

- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "The Same Day SCOTUS Squashes PA's Illegal Ballots, Secretary of State Tells Counties to Break the Law" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Mail-In Ballots Just Became a Legal Problem for Pennsylvania, Again" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Pennsylvania Secretary of State Says There Will Be 'Delays in Counting' 2022 Midterm Votes" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about voting

- An article by Chris Enloe titled "Biden Called Georgia Voting Law 'Jim Crow'—But Data From First Day of Early Voting Just Upended That Narrative" was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Georgia Blows Past New Records on [Early] Voter Turnout [Destroying the Left's Narrative About 'Voter Suppression']" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Claims Voter Suppression in Georgia, With No Evidence" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "'High Turnout and Voter Suppression Can Be Happening at the Same Time': Karine Jean-Pierre Defends Biden Claims Georgia Voting Laws Are 'Jim Crow' After State Broke Early Voting Records" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Stacey Abrams' Nonprofit Paid Her Close Friend and Campaign Director Nearly \$10 Million in Legal Fees to Fight an Unsuccessful Voting-Rights Case" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Facebook Fined \$25 Million for Breaking Washington State [Campaign Finance Laws]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Cameron Cawthorne and Jessica Chasmar titled "Stacey Abrams' Campaign Has Spent Over \$1.2 Million on Private Security Since December" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 9, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Ron Johnson Rips 'Defund Police' Mandela Barnes for \$600,000 State Patrol Protection" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Socialist Seattle Democrat [Councilwoman Kshama Sawant] Who Pushed Defund the Police Now Rages at Cops for Not Catching Person Who Threw Six Bags of Human Feces Onto Her Lawn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by Hope Smith titled "Portland's Democratic Mayor Finally Bans the 700 Unsanctioned Homeless Camps That Have Turned the Once-Trendy City Into a 'Vortex of Misery': Republican Leading Race for Governor Vows to Declare State of Emergency" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "Salt Lake City to Build Village of Tiny Homes for the Homeless [Modeled After a Program in Austin, Texas]" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Freeloaders! LA's Homeless Infuriate Locals by Boasting About Hooking Up Washing Machines to Street Power Lines and Setting Up Huge 10-Man Tents on Sidewalks—Complete With Flowerbeds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.

Joe Biden and his "crime record"

• An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden Insists Democrats Have a 'Great Record' on Crime—Even Though Polls Say Republicans Would Handle Violence and Murders—and Rapes Rising Across the Country Over the Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.

New York Governor—tone deaf about crime

- An article by Michael Foster titled "[New York Governor] Kathy Kochul on the Need to Lock Up Criminals: 'I Don't Know Why That's So Important to You' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Schnitzer, Kevin Sheehan, Zach Williams, Reuven Fenton and Bruce Golding titled "Gov. Kathy Hochul Ducks Press After Asking Lee Zeldin Why Crime's a Big Deal" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by John Podhoretz titled "Lee Zeldin Shows He Understands Crime Crisis Hochul Dismisses" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Soaring crime—New York

- An article by Staff titled "Unsafe Transit Is an Existential Threat to NYC, but Lefty Politicians Refuse to See Reality" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 15, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled " 'This Isn't Brain Surgery': Ex-NYPD Commissioner Ray Kelly Slams Eric Adams for NYC Crime and Says It Is 'Too Dangerous to Travel on the Subway' With Nine Deaths on Subway System This Year—and Says Mayor 'Doesn't Want to' Fix the Issues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "NYPD Reveals 25 Victims Have Been Shoved in Front of Subway Cars So Far This Year With Two Months Still to Go: Two Victims Killed While 20 Narrowly Avoided Death" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown and Alex Oliveira titled "Woman, 22, Is Repeatedly Punched in the Face and Shoved Down the Stairs at a Queens Station Leaving Her With a Fractured Back in Latest Random Attack on the City's Subway System Where Crime Has Soared 41% in a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "'It Was an Outlier': NYC Mayor Eric Adams Sparks Outrage After Downplaying Latest Subway Attack and Says the Majority of Riders Commute 'Without Any Encounters' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Soaring crime—elsewhere

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Melany Love titled "Starbucks Is Closing 16 Stores in 5 States—Here's Why [Safety Reasons]" was posted at tasteofhome.com on July 19, 2022.

- An article by Jay Clemons titled "Starbucks Closes More Than 20 Stores Nationwide Due to Safety Concerns" was posted at newsmax.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "San Franciscans Arm Themselves With Baseball Bats and Stun Guns During Their Walks to Work Past Notorious Drug Sobriety Center Amid Fears Addicts Will Attack Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ty Roush titled "Shocking Moment Female Jewelry Store Owner Is Pistol-Whipped by Robbers Dressed as an Amazon Worker and Security Guard in Broad Daylight" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "Philadelphia DA Krasner Claims Republican Focus on City Crime Is 'Racist Messaging' " was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Christian Oliver titled "Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Proposes a 5% Pay Raise for Herself (Taking Her Salary to \$216,210) Despite Mounting Criticism Against Her for Spiraling Crime Rate Which Has Soared 37% Compared to Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about gun control

- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Forgetting Something, Joe? President Biden Discloses That He Owns Two Shotguns—and Adds That His Late Son Beau Owned One—But Fails to Mention Troubled Son Hunter's Ongoing Firearm-Related Legal Troubles During Interview on Gun Control Efforts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "[New York Governor] Kathy Hochul's Anti-Gun Obsession Was a Major Part of Cringeworthy Debate" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Comments about returning to Uvalde school

• An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Revealed: The Surveillance Footage That Exonerates Uvalde Teacher Falsely Accused of Leaving Door Open for Shooter Who Says Her Mental and Physical Health Collapsed After Being Made Scapegoat in Coverup" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

 An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "Nation's Report Card Shows Largest-Ever Drop in Math Scores" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments by Winsome Sears

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

Transgender-U.S. medical establishment

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Top Hospital [Harvard-Affiliated Children's Hospital in Boston] Claims Children Can Know They're Trans 'From the Womb' " was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 8, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Adolescent Chest Reconstruction Surgeries Increase Nearly 400% in U.S.: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Transgender—U.K. medical establishment

- An article by Hayley Dixon titled "Most Children Who Think They're Transgender Are Just Going Through a 'Phase'—Says NHS [National Health Service in England]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "U.S. Medical Establishment Pushes Genital Mutilation, Chemical Castration on Children as U.K. Sounds Alarm" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Transgender-Arizona

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'Go Out and Try to Milk a Bull': Rally Erupts When Kari Lake Challenges Democrat Opponent on Gender" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Transgender—Florida

• An article by Hannah Natanson titled "Florida to Strip Licenses of K-3 Teachers Who Discuss Gender Identity, Sexuality" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 14, 2022.

• An article by Christy Kern titled "Florida Board of Education Approves New Guidelines to Enforce Parental Bill of Rights Law [Including to Inform Parents About Gender Policies in School]" was posted at fox35orlando.com on Oct. 20, 2022.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Florida Adopts New Rule Prohibiting Trans Students From Using the Same Bathrooms As Others" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 20, 2022.

Transgender-Michigan

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Muslim Parents Protest Explicit LGBT Books in Dearborn's [Michigan] Public Schools" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 20, 2022.

Transgender—miscellaneous comments

- An article by Amber Athey titled "Investigation: Catholic Medical School [Georgetown University's School of Medicine] Pushes Hormone Therapy for Minors" was posted at spectatorworld.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Rev. Michael P. Orsi titled "Transgender Surgery Is Not Good Medicine" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.

Comments about Disney

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Disney's 'Black Panther 2' Star Michaela Coel Says It's Important Her Character Is Queer: 'That Sold Me on the Role' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 10, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Isabel Vincent titled "BLM Founder Patrisse Cullors Spends Thousands Renovating Backyard of Posh \$1.4 Million Los Angeles Home" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 8, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Moment New San Francisco DA (Who Ousted Woke Predecessor in Shock Recall Election and Vowed to 'Restore' Order to Crime-Ridden City) Is Heckled Out of Debate by BLM Protesters"

was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

• An article by James Gordon titled "White Indianapolis Cop Is Indicted by a Grand Jury After Shocking Bodycam Footage Showed Him Stomp on a Black Man's Face While He Was in Handcuffs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2022.

Comments about origin of covid

- An article by Emily Craig titled "More Evidence Covid Was Engineered in a Lab? Another Explosive Study [by Dr. Washburne of Research Institute Selva Analytics, Professor Antonius VanDongen of Duke University and Dr. Valentin Bruttel of the University of Wurzburg in Germany] Dismisses Natural Origin Theory—but Experts Say It's Just More 'Uninformed Nonsense' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Connor Boyd titled "China 'No Longer Deserves Benefit of the Doubt': Bombshell Senate Report Concludes That Covid 'Most Likely' Leaked From Lab—as Lawmakers Point the Finger at Beijing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about creating new strains

• An article by Caitlin Tilley and Mansur Shaheen titled " 'This Is Playing With Fire; It Could Spark a Lab-Generated Pandemic': Experts Slam Boston Lab Where Scientists Have Created a New Deadly Omicron Strain With an 80% Kill Rate in Mice" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

- An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "New York City Records Its First Two Monkeypox Deaths—As the City Health Department Changes the Virus' Name to MPV to Avoid 'Inaccurate and Stigmatizing Label' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Government Lab in Maryland Plans to Create a Hybrid Monkeypox Strain That is More Deadly Than One Currently Spreading in U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

An article by Brady Know titled "Fauci Insists He 'Had Nothing to Do With'

School Shutdowns" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 16, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Fauci Is Being Ordered to Testify on Covid-19 Big Tech Collusion" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Alexander titled "Robert F. Kennedy Jr.'s Book About Fauci Goes Mainstream in New Documentary" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Covid—no distinction between vaccinated and unvaccinated

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Josh Chapin titled "Updated CDC Covid Guidelines Remove Distinction Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated" was posted at abc11.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Biden-pandemic is over

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Brad Polumbo titled "Biden Admits 'The Pandemic is Over'—but Still Won't Give Up His Emergency Powers" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Ingrid Jacques titled "If Pandemic is Truly 'Over,' Biden Should Follow Through and End National 'Emergency' " was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Begs for Billions in New Covid 'Emergency' Funds Despite Declaring Pandemic 'Over' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Biden-renews covid emergency status

• An article by Stephanie Armour titled "Biden Administration Renews Covid-19's Emergency Status" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 13, 2022.

Comments about "tripledemic"

• An article by Luke Andrews titled "Get Ready for the 'Tripledemic' This Winter: Children's Hospitals are overwhelmed by RSV [Respiratory Syncytial Virus], Flu Cases Triple in a Month and There Are Early Signs of a Covid

Comeback" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates for children

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'Scary Number of Kids Dying': Megyn Kelly Slams CDC After They Add Covid Vaccine to Kids' Program" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Karol Markowicz titled "The CDC Will Lose Even More Public Trust If It Puts Covid Jab on the Kids' Immunization Schedule" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Ashley Oliver titled "Republican Tudor Dixon Forces Lockdown [Michigan] Governor [Gretchen] Whitmer to Agree to No Vaccine Mandates for Children" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Oscar Winner [Tim Robbins] Flames Actors Unions [The Screen Actors Guild and Actors Equity] Over 'Discriminatory' Covid Vaccine Policies" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Judge Orders NYC to Reinstate and Hand Back Pay to 1,750 Fired Workers (Including Cops and Teachers) Who Refused to Get Covid Vaccine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Massachusetts Governor Offers Some Jobs Back to Employees He Fired for Being Unvaccinated" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccines

- An article by Staff titled "Judicial Watch Uncovers Biden Administration Propaganda Plan to Push Covid Vaccine" was posted at judicialwatch.org on Oct. 4, 2022.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Florida Surgeon General [Joseph Ladapo]: Covid mRNA Vaccine Found to Cause 84% Increase in Death for Men Ages 18-39" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 8, 2022.
- An article by Ian Miller titled "Pfizer Admits It Had No Idea If mRNA Vaccine Would Prevent Transmission" was posted at outkick.com on Oct. 11,

2022.

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Moderna's CEO Admits Only the Vulnerable Need a Covid Booster and Likens the Virus to Flu" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2022.

- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Another One? FDA and CDC Green-Light Novavax Covid Booster for Americans 12 and Up—Even as Demand for the Shots Bottoms Out in the U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Pfizer to Charge Americans \$130 Per Dose of Covid-19 Vaccine After U.S. Government No Longer Makes It Free—Though Insurance Could Lower Costs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Peter A. McCullough and John Leake titled "Covid-19 Vaccine Induced Myocarditis—a Proven Cause of Death?" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ciara Linnane titled "Biden to Get Updated Covid Booster on Tuesday [Oct. 25]; Less Than 10% of Eligible Americans Have Had the Shot So Far" was posted at marketwatch.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Gets His Third Booster Shot and Tells Americans They Are Putting Others at Risk If They Don't Get Latest Shot: Warns There Could Be More Deaths This Winter (a Month After He Said Pandemic Was Over)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Greg Piper titled "New Studies Find Omicron Covid Boosters No Better Than Original, Contradicting Feds' Messaging" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Comments about Meghan Markle

- An article by Martin Robinson titled "Meghan Markle Says She Was 'Reduced to a Bimbo' but Wants Lilibet to 'Aspire Higher': Duchess Says She Quit Job as 'Briefcase Girl' on [Television Show] Deal or No Deal Because She Was Valued for 'Beauty Not Brains' in Latest Archetypes Podcast With Paris Hilton" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann and Matthew Lodge titled "Whoopi Goldberg Accuses Meghan Markle of Making 'Other Women Feel Bad' When They're 'Just Trying to Make a Living' After Her 'Bimbo' Comments on Being a Deal or

No Deal 'Briefcase Girl' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 20, 2022.

• An article by Tom Leonard and Barbara McMahon titled "'If It Wasn't for [Television Show] 'Deal or No Deal' She Wouldn't Have Met Prince Harry': TV Co-Stars Hit Back as Meghan Markle Complains 'Briefcase Girl' Role Made Her Feel Like a Bimbo" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 21, 2022.

Comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "'Does Biden Want More Migrants to Come to Delaware?' Jean-Pierre: 'I Don't Even Understand the Question' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "KJP Struggles to Answer Why Parents Are Still Having Trouble Finding Baby Formula" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Christopher Hutton titled "Only 6% of Adults Get News From Conservative Social Media Networks: Pew" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 7, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tucker] Carlson: AOC Not a Radical, Not a Progressive—She's a Neocon, a Tool of the People With Power" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Furr titled "Analysis: ABC, CBS Spent More Time on January 6 [and] Leaks Against Trump Than Inflation" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher: Overreacting to Covid Caused Huge Learning Loss and Inflation, Not the Pandemic Itself" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "NBC: Biden Challenges Are Due to Communications, Not Policy Failures" was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 16, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Whoopi [Goldberg] Says That 'Everyone Is Now Starting to Suffer' From 'Systemic Racism' Including White Women, LGBTQ" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "MSNBC Rips Democrats Apart on Crime"

was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2022.

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "USA Today Mocked Kyle Rittenhouse's Tears, [But] Shows Sympathy for Waukesha Massacre Driver After He Cried in Court" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Brad Wilmouth titled "MSNBC Analyst [Charles Blow]: 'Whites Will Be Replaced,' But GOP Still Racist" was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "ProPublica Journalist [Alec MacGillis] Mocked for Spreading 'Pathetic' 20-Year-Old DeSantis Gossip" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Whoopi Goldberg Says 'I Don't Know What an Antifa Riot Is,' So Rep. Byron Donalds Gives Her 'A Reminder' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "[John] Fetterman Wasn't the Only One Revealed in the Trainwreck of a Debate [in Pennsylvania]—the Press Has Also Been Exposed" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "Corporate Media Don't Care How Much Money They Lose So Long As They Control the Narrative" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Comments about government snooping

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Texas Takes Google to Court for Allegedly Harvesting Biometric Data Without Consent" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Nick Arama titled "Smoking Gun Emails Show Deep Coordination Between Social Media and Biden Administration in Vast 'Censorship Enterprise' " was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "Soros Gave \$30 Million to Groups Urging Censorship of So-Called Disinformation Before Midterms" was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "The Left Is Using Science 'Consensus'

to Shut Down Free Speech in America" was posted at creators.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

- An article by Max Zahn titled "Potential Mass Layoffs at Twitter [Maybe Including 75%] Could Cripple Content Moderation [Also Called Censorship], Some Experts Say" was posted at abcnews.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Google Sued for 'Censorship' of Republican Emails: RNC" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Lawsuit Reveals Vast Censorship Scheme by Big Tech and the Federal Government" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Susan Sarandon Posts Holocaust Reference; Gina Carano Got Canceled [in Early 2021] for Similar Message" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Virgina Kruta titled "Libs of TikTok Reportedly Gets Thrown Off of Liberal Social Media Site After 20 Minutes for Posting 'Men Cannot Get Pregnant' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Comments about Twitter

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Elon Musk Fires Top Twitter Execs [CEO Parag Agrawal, CFO Ned Segal and Lawyer Vijaya Gadde] as He Takes Charge [After Completing \$44 Billion Acquisition]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 27, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Keith Griffith titled "Top Twitter Lawyer [Vijaya Gadde] Who Banned Trump and Hid Hunter Biden Laptop Scandal Donated \$18,000 to the Democrats, Backed Kamala Harris and Claims Her Father Was 'Terrorized' by the KKK in Texas in the 1970s" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 28, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Tesla Engineers Take Control of Twitter's Algorithms Away From Twitter's Engineers: 'The Bird Is Freed' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 28, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander and Arthur Parashar titled "Elon Musk to Welcome Trump Back Onto Twitter as He Reverses Lifetime Bans, Takes Helm as CEO and Tweets 'The Bird Is Freed'—After Firing Executives Including Parag Agrawal Who Walks Away With \$42 Million" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 28, 2022.

Comments about PayPal and misinformation

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "New PayPal Policy Lets Company Pull \$2,500 From Users's Accounts If They Promote 'Misinformation' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 7, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "PayPal Reverses Plan to Fine Users \$2,500 for 'Misinformation' After Daily Wire Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 8, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "PayPal Value Down \$6 Billion, 'Delete PayPal' Searches Soar 1,300% After Daily Wire Report Exposes 'Misinformation' Policy" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 10, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Jon Levine titled "White House Spending \$265,000 on Staff to Deflect Hunter Biden Probe" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 8, 2022.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Leaked Emails Reveal Hunter Biden's Real Estate Company Received a \$40 Million Investment From Russian Oligarch Yelena Baturina, the Billionaire Widow of Corrupt Moscow Mayor, Who Also Paid President's Son \$3.5 Million Consulting Fee" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Hunter Biden's Laptop Documents at Least 459 Legal Violations, Watchdog Group Says" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Joe Biden Was 'Complicit in Six Alleged White Collar Crimes' Including Tax Evasion, Using Nonpublic Info for Financial Gain and Illegally Utilizing His Alias Email'—634-Page Watchdog Report [by Nonprofit Marco Polo, a Transparency Group] on Contents of Hunter's Laptop Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "[Liberal Journalist] Jon Stewart Says That Hunter Biden's \$1 Million Position on the Board of Ukrainian Natural Gas Company Burisma Was 'Corruption, Straight Up Off the Bat' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "[Chuck] Grassley and [Ron] Johnson Send Prosecutor Evidence on Hunter Biden" was posted at

washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Comments about special counsel John Durham

• An article by Salvador Rizzo, Rachel Weiner and Perry Stein titled "Steele Dossier Source Acquitted, in Loss for Special Counsel Durham" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 18, 2022.

Comments about FBI actions

- An article by Nick Arama titled "5th Circuit Just Delivered a Decision That [the Funding Mechanism of the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau—Also Called CFPB—Was Unconstitutional] Has Elizabeth Warren Throwing a Hissy Fit [Because the CFPB Was Her Brainchild]" was posted at redstate.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Van Laar titled "Republicans Should Use the Fifth Circuit's CFPB [Consumer Financial Protection Bureau] Ruling [That the Funding Mechanism Was Unconstitutional] to Dismantle the Bureau for Good" was posted at redstate.com on Oct. 23, 2022.

Some Democrats expect to win midterm elections

- An article by Edward Helmore titled "I'm Deadly Serious': Why Film-maker Michael Moore Is Confident of a Democratic Midterm Win" was posted at theguardian.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Pelosi Predicts Democrats Retain Control of Congress—'Take It to the Bank' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- A video and an article by Pam Key titled "Watch: Geraldo Rivera Bets Jesse Watters \$1,000 [That] GOP Will Not Win Both House, Senate Majorities in Midterms" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Some Democrats expect to lose midterm elections

- An article by Clare Foran and Ted Barrett titled "Democrats [Who Openly Forecast Losing Many Races] Predict an 'Extremely Busy' Lame Duck [Seeking to Pass Their Agenda Before They Lose Power in Early January]" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Katie Marriner and Victor Reklaitis titled "Republicans Have
 2-in-3 Chance of Winning Senate in Midterm Elections, Betting Markets [Like

'PreditIt' and 'Smarkets' Say" was posted at marketwatch.com on Oct. 24, 2022.

John Fetterman vs. Mehmet Oz—in Pennsylvania

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Obama Attempts Damage Control in Pennsylvania After Shaky Fetterman Debate" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Rapheal Warnock vs. Herschel Walker-in Georgia

- An article by Tina Daunt titled "[Georgia] Sen. Raphael Warnock Gets 73% More Campaign Contributions From California Donors Than Georgia" was posted at thewrap.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- A video and an article by Benjamin Lindsay titled "Al Sharpton Says Black Voters Are 'Ashamed' Every Time Herschel Walker Opens His Mouth" were posted at thewrap.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Media Outlets Continue to Go After Herschel Walker on Race" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2022.

Stacey Abrams vs. Brian Kemp-in Georgia

- A video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: Stacey Abrams Says She 'Supports Law Enforcement'—Her Record Tells a Different Story" were posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Whoopi Goldberg Tells Stacey Abrams: 'I'd Rather You Just Ran for President' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2022.

Katie Hobbs vs. Kari Lake-in Arizona

- An article by Laurie Roberts titled "Katie Hobbs Running Away From a Debate With Kari Lake is the Debacle That Just Won't Die" was posted at azcentral.com on Oct. 13, 2022.
- An article by Michael McCarthy titled "Kari Lake Dares NFL to 'Play Chicken' Over Arizona Super Bowl [After the NFL Threatened to Pull the Super Bowl From Arizona If She's Elected]" was posted at frontofficesports.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Eric Cortellessa titled "How Kari Lake Went From Local

Anchor to New Face of the MAGA Right" was posted at time.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Pam Key titled "[Joy] Behar: Gavin Newsom and Stacey Abrams—What a Ticket That Would Be" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and James Gordon titled "Kamala Doubles Down on Claim That Nobody Should Go to Prison for Smoking Weed, Despite Her 2,000 Pot Prosecutions as California AG—and Gushes Over the 'Very Kind' and 'Wonderful' Biden" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 11, 2022.
- A video and an article by Mike Miller titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Blatantly Lies About Her Promotion of Fund That Paid Bail of Violent Criminals" were posted at redstate.com on Oct. 23, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Ledendecker titled "Report: Former White House Doctor [Ronny Jackson] Calls Biden's Situation 'Assisted Living' " was posted at westernjournal.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "Mandela Effect: Biden Again Brings Up Debunked South Africa Story" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Hunkers Down for a Long Weekend in Delaware With Granddaughter Natalie, 18, to Vote Early in the Midterms While Jill, Obama, Bernie and Top Democrats Hit the Campaign Trail as Republicans Pull Ahead With 11 Days to Go" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 28, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Hispanics Favor Columbus Over Biden and Harris: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 10, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled " 'Whatever Maxine Says, I Agree With': Biden Speaks of Hard-Left Maxine Waters" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Joshua Young titled "Watch: 'Doctor' Jill Biden Booed at Philadelphia Eagles Game" were posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Biden Talking About Accomplishments Is Democrats' 'Worst Performing Message'—Pollster [Stan Greenberg, Who Worked for Bill Clinton] Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 22, 2022.
- An article by Caroline Thayer titled "Activist Sacheen Littlefeather Exposed by Sisters for Reported Fraudulent Native American Identity: 'A Lie' " was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Liz] Cheney: I Will Do Whatever It Takes Including Presidential Run to Stop Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "Liz Cheney's Plan to Divide the Republican Party Has Failed" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "San Francisco's \$1.7 Million Plan to Make a Single Public Toilet Could Be Flushed Down the Drain as Gavin Newsom Threatens to Block Funding After Public Outrage—As He Denies Presidential Ambitions and Promises to Finish Four-Year Term" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 24, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Critics Tear Into Biden's 'Tone Deaf' Interview With Trans TikTok Activist While He Ignores 'Real Concerns' Like Inflation and Crime—and 'Panders to Progressives' at the 'Expense of Vulnerable Children and Parents' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Holly Otterbein and Elena Schneider titled "Democrats Growing Anxious—Again—Over Black Turnout" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Hillary Clinton: We Must Crush 'Right Wing Extremists' Plot to Steal 2024 Presidential Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Red States Dominate Blue States for Affordable Living: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

Mitch McConnell supporters and detractors

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Mitch McConnell Pulls PAC Ads Out of New Hampshire, Effectively Sabotaging GOP Candidate Don Bolduc" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Looks Like Mitch McConnell Wants to Lose Winnable New Hampshire Senate Seat" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Greg Wilson titled "Winsome Sears Explains Why Democrats Feel 'Hatred' for Black Conservatives [Because Democrats Need 80-90 Percent of the Black Vote to Stay in Power]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 4, 2022.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "Conservatives Celebrate Bucs Coach Todd Bowles Comments Smacking Down ESPN Reporter's Race Question" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "Ron Johnson Democrat Opponent Mandela Barnes Compared Black Conservatives to Slaves" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Ted Cruz: The Democrat Far-Left Agenda Has Been a 'Train Wreck' for New Grads, Young Parents and Retiring Seniors" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Hope Smith titled "Sweet Victory! California Court Rules in Favor of Christian Baker Who Refused to Bake Cake for a Lesbian Couple in 2017, Citing Her Christian Beliefs—and Adds That People 'Shouldn't Push Any Agenda Against Anyone Else' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "First Mexican-Born Woman in

Congress [Mayra Flores] Criticizes 'Biased' Democrats for Blocking Her Entry Into the Congressional Hispanic Caucus Because She's "A Conservative Latinas Who Doesn't Fit Their Narrative' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 27, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Vows to Give Full Pardon and Apology to the Hundreds Convicted in Jan. 6 Protests" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Obama Tells Democrats to Get Over Their Obsession With Trump" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 16, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Zionist Organization of America to Honor Trump for 'Being the Best Friend Israel Ever Had in the White House'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- An article by Olafimihan Oshin titled "[Washington Post Journalist Bob] Woodward Says Trump 'Dangerous' and 'a Threat to Democracy' " was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 23, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Trump Packs Schedule With Rallies in Key States Before Midterm Elections" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 26, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Woke Pledge Replaces Hippocratic Oath: Minnesota Medical Students Vow to 'Honor All Indigenous Ways of Healing Historically Marginalized by Western Medicine' and Fight 'White Supremacy, Colonialism, Gender Binary, Ableism and All Forms of Oppression was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2022.
- An article by Dan Bowens titled "Bio-Hacking Humans: People Implanting Chips in Hands and Heads" was posted at fox5ny.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "At Least 269 K-12 Educators Arrested on Child Sex Crimes in First 9 Months of This Year" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- An article by James D. Agresti titled "Yes, the U.S. Constitution Forbids Government From Racial Discrimination" was posted at justfactsdaily.com on Oct. 19, 2022.

• An article by Andrew Lapin titled "Nearly Half of U.S. Adults Believe America Should Be a 'Christian Nation' " was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 27, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."